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Workshop:  Mobile Food Vendors
Monday, February 3, 2014

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida, met for a regular scheduled Workshop on Monday, February 3, 2014 with Chairman Richard Harden presiding.  Present were Commissioners Ralph Thomas, Howard Kessler, Jerry Moore, and Randy Merritt.  Also, present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans

The purpose of this meeting is for the Board to consider Sections 5-7(2) and (3) of the Wakulla County Land Development Code regarding the regulation of Mobile Food Vendors.

An Ordinance was adopted on September 4, 2012 regarding the existing regulations for Mobile Food Vendors.

At the time of the adoption of the regulations, there were four mobile food/produce vendors that received site plan approval at fixed locations. These four were not affected by the new regulations and were allowed to remain at their locations as long as they are in compliance with their approvals and meet applicable State and local regulations.

The current regulations permit mobile food vendors to sell food and produce in commercial or industrial zoning districts as long as they meet the requirements as stated in the regulations.

There was discussion regarding the requirements of the regulations and the possibility of making some changes that may include not being as restrictive on the operating hours.

Mobile Food Vendors have to comply with Building Department Rules and State Rules.

The Board does not take action during Workshops and any changes that may be considered will come back on a regular scheduled Board Meeting Agenda for consideration.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chair at 5:50 p.m.


